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FRANK LAYCOCK TO RETIRE

Frank Laycock will conclude a 34-year teaching career at the High School on
June 11. In a time when longevity in one career and in one career location is
uncommon, Mr. Laycock has provided Bay students and patrons of the theater

with an outstanding continuity of professicnalism and dedication to all areas
of student life.

A "Tower Times" article (December 18, 1992) by Gina Cotrone provided excellent
anecdotes of the life and times of Frank Laycock at Whitefish Bay High School.

In hdnor of Mr. Laycock's career dedication to the fine arts program, the high
school’s auditorium lobby will be designated as the FRANK E. LAYCOCK HALL and
a photograph gallery of DISTINGUISHED FINE ARTS ALUMNI will be created.
Announcement of the Hall was made at the Sunday matinee of "How to Succeed at
Business Without Really Trying," Mr. Laycock’s final musical at the Bay.

DROP-IN CENTER OPENS

The High School Drop-In Center opened on Friday, March 19, with an activities
night comprised of basketball and volleyball, bumper pool, board games,
listening to music on tapes and CDs, and watching NCAA basketball tournament
play on a large screen television.

The Drop-In Center name is temporary. Students are participating in a contest
to crmeate a new name for the center. A $100 gift certificate to the Bayshore
Mall will be awarded to the student who submits the selected name.

A student and parent group has been formed as the Board of Directors for the
center. The members are (students) Lisa Boerner, Joel Brown, Katie Jablonka
and Matt Sorenson, (parents) Jeff Edwards, Judy Gorsuch, and Jackie Thompson.

Students were surveyed on the opening night as to the nights the center should
be open, its hours, and the activities that might be considered.



